
From: CEC Secretariat  
Sent: Wednesday, May 7, 2025 8:54 AM 
To: Submitters 
Subject: Extension to deliver NARW Draft factual record and Updated Workplan 
 
Dear Submitters, 
 
The CEC Secretariat hereby informs you that a 15-day extension is necessary to deliver the draft 
factual record (DFR) concerning SEM-21-003 (North Atlantic right whale). 
 
Following the Council members’ instructions, the Secretariat sent an information request on 21 
January 2025 to the Government of the United States. On 24 February 2025, the United States 
informed the Secretariat that it was still working on its response to the information request due to 
competing priorities during the political transition. To date, the Secretariat has not received any 
further response or information from the United States.  
 
The additional time will allow the Secretariat to continue searching for and compiling relevant 
information to incorporate into the draft factual record. This process has required more time and 
effort than receiving information directly from the Party. The DFR will be submitted in English 
no later than 3 June 2025. The Spanish and French versions will follow as per the attached 
updated workplan. 
 
The Secretariat has informed the Parties of this extension. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Doris Millan 
Assistant to the Director, Legal Affairs and SEM Unit 
Asistente del Director, Asuntos jurídicos y Unidad SEM 
Adjointe au directeur, Affaires juridiques et Communications (SEM) 
 

 

 


